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	 Let me start by stating what 
an honor this is for me to be offi-
cially on the 2014 ballet to run 
for the board for Unit 5. I am the 
daughter of Laura Kroupa and 
Arthur Drumsta. Granddaughter of 
Darwin and Margie Kroupa. Wife 
of Jeremy Satterlee and mother of 
Tyler and Nathan.
   Now that my boys are growing 
up I can follow my dream of sit-
ting on the board. My oldest son is 
graduating in June and my young-
est will be 16 in December.
      I remember that I attended 
my first meeting at the age of 20. 
I stood up and asked the board 
where all the money from the 
casino’s revenue was going to. I 
was told not so politely to, “Be 
quite and sit down or leave.” From 
that day forward I was determined 
that someday I will sit on the board 
and tell everyone the truth, and 
not treat members as if they do not 
have a voice. I can now say it is no 
longer this way, I can stand up and 
ask a question without the threat of 
being kicked out. 
    I have worked for the Tribe 
from 2001 to 2014 at the 
Christmas Casino. During this time 
I have been able to learn about our 
Casino’s operations. I was part of 
the management team for ten of 
the thirteen years.
    I formed a committee to put 
together the 2013 Powwow in 
Munising at the park. I volunteered 
for Relay for Life, Organized 
Adopt a Family through our local 
DHS and have been a part of bene-
fit dinners for people stricken with 
cancer. This is one of my passions 
in life, being able to help others.
    If chosen for this seat I can 
promise outside of my family 
this will be my number one prior-
ity 365 days a year seven days 
a week. I can and will only be 
focused on the job duties of the 
board. 
    I have my own life experiences 
that I believe will make me relat-
able to a lot of our tribal mem-
bers. I have struggled like a lot of 
people with the economy’s plunge. 
I have pushed my way through the 
tough times, I always do. I am a 
very strong willed individual with 
great leadership abilities.
    There are many issues over 
the years that I personally would 
like to see addressed and changed 
within our Tribe. I also understand 
that if elected it would also be your 
issues that need to be addressed. 
I encourage all Tribal members 
to have a voice on May 1st, when 
your ballets are mailed vote! Vote 
for someone who will not only 
listen and fight for our rights, but 
someone who you can relate with. 
I Angela Kroupa-Satterlee, will be 
this person let me be your voice. 
Let’s make a change together and 
vote!
    Relatable, trustworthy, dedi-

cated and ambitious, you make the 
choice.

	 Ahnee, My name is Charles 
Matson, I am blessed to be the 
father of three great children 
Malorey, 24 (NMU graduate), 
Charles Jr., 20, and Alexis, 15. 
I am the son of Victor and Lizet 
Matson. My father Victor was a 
former Unit 5 Board of Director 
for 24 yrs. before retiring in 2006.
    Through the years of attend-
ing many meetings and watching 
how my father treated tribal mem-
bers with kindness and respect it 
showed me the great importance 
of listening to members concerns 
and ideas. I have been a private 
business owner/operator (5th gen-
eration commercial fisherman) for 
26 years and worked for the Sault 
Tribe for 4 years as a fishery/treaty 
rights advocate. Both of these jobs 
I held dear to my heart and felt 
pride to be working in a capacity 
that is one of the very keystones 
of our identities as an Anisinabe 
people.
    With our casinos profits going 
down due to oversaturation in the 
area and economic downturn we 
will need to maximize our poten-
tial of our casinos. With gaming 
being the main source of revenues 
for our tribe, the urgency to bring 
in fresh clientale is crucial. An 
option such as expansion into 
Class 3 gaming (sports betting) a 
multi-billion dollar industry needs 
to be researched, not only would 
the betting itself increase profits 
but the food and beverage sales 
would increase amounting to more 
revenues and tribal employment.
    Knowing that it is a struggle 
for tribal members (especially 
elders) to afford their medications 
is a harsh reality. The use of tribal 
pharmacies for members who are 
fortunate to be close enough to 
use these is great, but for our tribal 
brothers and sisters who are not, a 
Nationwide Drug Prescription Plan 
needs to be developed so they can 
receive the medications they so 
desperately need and cannot afford.
    Working families struggle day 
to day to make ends meet with 
the wages they are payed, this is 
compounded when they have to 
factor in the cost of good and qual-
ity childcare while at work. We 
need to develop daycare facilities 
in Unit 5 as well as all other units 
to lessen the financial stress on 
families so their paychecks can go 
further.
    The 2000 Consent Decree with 
State of Michigan and the U.S. 
government will expire in 2020. 
This agreement defines the way 
we excercise our right to com-
mercially, subsistence, and sport 
fish the treaty ceded waters of the 
Great Lakes. Negotiations for the 
next agreement are already starting 
as these talks intensify it will be of 
great importance for the protection 
of our treaty fishing rights to have 

knowledgable and experienced 
people at these talks. I have been at 
these negotiations before with the 
last Consent Decree and the Inland 
agreement which defines our rights 
on the treaty ceded land and inland 
waters.
    Treating each other with respect 
and kindness can help us as a tribal 
nation. Thank you for this oppor-
tunity and I humbley ask for your 
support to be the next Unit 5 Board 
representative.
    Charles Matson

	 I am Judith Daley and I am 
ready to help the Sault Tribe of 
Chippewa Indians move forward 
in a positive direction. I have 
had experience that includes 27 
years as an Executive Director for 
non-profits and part of the posi-
tion included travel across the 
United States, region that included 
five states, and locally the Upper 
Peninsula.
    I have created workshops, orien-
tation for members and volunteers, 
set up new committees as neces-
sary, trained others for positions 
they were entering. I was also 
National Chair for a Multicultural 
Diversity Committee.
    As part of my preparing for   
Unit V representative, I am con-
tinuing education at Northern 
Michigan University in the Native 
American Studies. I have been the 
Secretary/Treasurer for the Unit 5 
Elder Committee in Marquette for 
the past seven years.
    I am aware that many members 
are not satisfied with the Board 

of Directors at this time and we 
would have to all work together 
to help all members of the Tribe. 
I will do whatever Unit 5 mem-
bers would dictate and keep them 
informed of what we can do and 
what we cannot do. We will have 
more transparency and much more 
input from the members in Unit 5.
    Migwetch to all those that 
signed the petition, asked questions 
and have been so patient during 
this process.
    Judith Daley

    I am running for the Unit 5 
Tribal Board seat. I am 49 years 
old, a lifelong Unit 5 member, 
raised in AuTrain, Michigan 
where I live with my husband 
Mike Savola and my nephew 
Cody. Together for 23 years we 
have three great kids’ and five 
grandchildren who brighten my 
life. They are my future. We have 
owned and operated the Autrain 
Grocery & Motel for the past 12 
years, a convenience store, gas 
station and a small motel. Small 
business is a challenge today and 
tough decisions constantly have 
to be made. I have made those 
decisions, not easy but along with 
hard work and commitment they 
are an absolute must to be suc-
cessful.
    Growing up, times were tough 
for my family because of finances 
and my mother’s illness. The 
USDA program fed us more than 
once. College was never really 
discussed and just seemed out of 
reach. We had to get out and work. 

More than once I have been the 
front line employee starting at the 
bottom. I know what it’s like to 
struggle and be down on your luck 
but I also know the reward of mak-
ing your way through.
    My decision to run for the 
Unit 5 seat was not made lightly, 
based on a whim or financial 
circumstance. After working 
for the Sault Tribe for 10 years 
in Health, Housing and Casino 
Administration I made the move to 
owning my own business. At the 
end of 2012, I saw the opportunity 
to come back to the tribe as the 
Membership Liaison for Units 4 
& 5. I left my employment from a 
tribe that appeared proud, prosper-
ous and professional but that is not 
what I came back to. Our member-
ship has been beaten down by the 
past, is stuck in the present and 
fearful for our future. Our mem-
bers are asking our tribal leaders to 
move ahead with positive action, 
open communication and informed 
decisions. I believe we can do just 
that.
    We face serious issues that will 
be fixed but it won’t happen over-
night. We have to work solidly 
together to get to a place of stabili-
ty and sustainability. We can insure 
the future of our tribe. Financially 
we are at a temporary standstill as 
far as increasing services, employ-
ment, benefits or putting back 
things that we lost. We will get 
through paying down the debt and 
get back on our feet, a lesson in 
patience for us all.
    I’m a member of the Sault 
Tribe Drug Task Force, Unit 4 and 
5 Powwow Committees, Kid’s 
Christmas Party Planner and guest 
at the Elder meetings where I learn 
a lot.
    I will be a present, full time 
board member representing the 
Sault Tribe and Unit 5. I will do 
the work to make informed deci-
sions with the best interest of you 
the members first. I have no family 
ties to anyone on the board or in 
management. I will be your voice. 
I respectfully ask for your vote.
    Thank you,
    Rita Glyptis
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	 Aaniin Anishnabek!
	 This article will be one of my 
shortest, and for good reason… our 
elections. Candidates, and special 
interest groups will be publish-
ing lots of ads and information in 
our newspaper, and to help make 
room, I will be brief. For the next 
two months, there is going to be a 
lot of talk about voting. You may 
ask yourself, “Why vote at all? 
Does my vote really mean any-
thing?” 
	 Fellow tribal citizens, I say to 
you that our children and grand-
children are good reasons to vote 
(of course, there are other good 
reasons, too). As for your vote 

meaning anything, well, it means 
everything! Voting is a way to 
speak your mind, and have your 
voice heard. One vote really does 
count. Our tribe has had elections 
decided by the power of just one 
vote! Your one vote can truly make 
the difference. 
	 Voting one’s conscience is a 
way of honoring our history. Our 
tribal citizens have always had a 
voice in their government, long 
before the Europeans landed. Each 
generation of our people looked to 
the future… seven generations into 
the future, to help decide the best 
path. Our children and grandchil-
dren are depending on us now, as 
in the past, to be their voice. 
	 As you all know, our tribe has 
been struggling under program and 
budget cuts, sequestration, and a 
weak economy. The year 2015 is 
shaping up to be a difficult one 
as well. We are still a few years 
out from having the tribe’s debt 
paid, and when that happens, it is 
expected that there will be some 
easing of finances. But that is a 
few years away. I am not intending 
to sound bleak, but hard decisions 
that will affect the future of our 
tribe, will have to be made soon. 
Who do you want helping to make 

those decisions? Perhaps it will be 
someone new, perhaps it will be 
someone with experience…you 
decide.
	 For those of you who are 
registered to vote, I urge you to 
sound your voice by returning your 
election ballot. Think about our 
children, and their children. Look 
at the candidates, and vote your 
conscience as to who you believe 
will be best suited to help our tribe 
through the difficult times we are 
currently in, and expect to be in for 
the foreseeable future. We all have 
dreams for our people, but these 
dreams could be shattered if voters 
elect the wrong candidates. It is an 
important decision.
	 For those of you who are not 
currently registered to vote, unfor-
tunately you will not be able to 
vote in the 2014 election, but GET 
REGISTERED TODAY! The 2016 
election will be here before you 
know it. Don’t miss the opportuni-
ty to sound your voice! Don’t miss 
the opportunity to speak for the 
children, and all the children yet 
unborn….Miigwech. Anishnaabe 
Gagige (Anishnaa-be for always),
	 Jen, (906) 440-9151, jennifer.
mcleod.2012@gmail.com;
http://jmcleodsaulttribe.com

One vote really does count

Jennifer McLeod, Director, 
Unit I


